
 

Corvette Club  
of Kansas City   

November 2017 

Next meeting: January 17, 2018 

Founded 1960 

Thanks to CCKC’s corporate sponsor 

Uncle Buck’s Grill/Bass Pro Shop 

12051 Bass Pro Drive, Olathe, KS 66061 

Room open at 5 p.m. Meeting begins 
7 p.m. Come early and dine with the 
group. Please place your food order 
by 6:30 p.m.  

CCKC members take in 
“Christmas in Lecompton” 
On November 5, Chuck and Kate Levenson 
guided more than 30 CCKC members and 

guests to the Territorial Capital Museum in 
Lecompton, Kansas. The party assembled at 

McDonald’s in Lenexa to head out on a 
beautiful drive to lunch at the 23rd Street 

Brewery in Lawrence. Following lunch, a quick 
drive took the group  to the Lecompton 

museum to enjoy over 100 decorated 
Christmas trees, including one live tree. 
Lecompton was the Territorial Capital of 

Kansas pre-Civil War, and the museum houses 
many historical artifacts. 
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Christmas in Lecompton Photos  
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Oktoberfest dinner at Beethoven’s #9 on October 20 
coordinated by Chuck and Kate Levenson  
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December Birthdays 

3 – Barb Kearns 
3 – Jerry Keeney 
3 – Jerry Keith 
4 – Ray Newell 
7 – Katie Kohrs 
8 – Gary McElderry 
14 – Laura Howard 
15 – Sharon Bybee 
17 – Patti Norris 
20 – Clarence Hill 
22 – Kathy Denning 
25 – Tom Kearns 
28 – Robert Culley 
29 – Holly Lamb 
30 – Bob Henn 
30 – Jim Warren 

 

December Anniversaries 

10 – Sandy & John Hines 
22 – Mary Lou & Charlie Fillinger 
26 – Debbie & Bill Santa Maria 

 

Ottawa Veterans’ Day Parade November 11, coordinated by Darrell Prock 
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November Minutes 
 
On Wednesday November 15, 2017 at 7 p.m., the 

meeting was called to order by President Steve 

Garrett at Uncle Buck’s/Bass Pro Shop. About 80 

members and guests present, with no sponsor  

representative from Hendrick Chevrolet. Jim & 

Colleen Juliff, Fritz Mosher and Julie Dailey bought 

new Grand Sports this month. 

Raffle items were donated by Jim Cahill, Tom & 

Barb Kearns, Chuck Abbott, Hendrick Chevrolet 

and Uncle Buck’s. 

NCM Ambassador Adam Hoehn was not present. 
Steve Garrett reported that the ZR1 has been 
announced in Dubai. It has 755 HP and 715 lb/ft 
of torque. It will be a limited production…so if you 
are interested, put in an order. 

Secretary Julie Dailey obtained approval of the 

October 2017 minutes. 

Treasurer John Southerland reported the income 

and expenses for the month. We have had a good 

year, primarily because of the Zona Rosa show. 

The Treasurer’s report was approved.  

Activities Chair (Fun Director) Cynthia Sdano 

thanked past event hosts and told us of upcoming 

events; see the sign-up sheets on the table.  

Upcoming events include:  

Dec. 8 – Holiday Party at St. Andrew’s Golf Course. 

Janice Burkhead and Patti Norris are event 

coordinators. 

Dec. 17 – Holiday lights tour on 55-passenger bus. 

Meet at Red Robin at 4p.m. We will have 

dinner first. It will be a 5-hour bus tour. $10 

per person (if bus is filled). See sign-up sheet. 

Please see our event calendar on the website as 

well as event flyers. www.corvetteclubkc.com 

Chris Shinners, Membership Chair, reported that 

total membership is 208. Guests tonight are Gary 

& Kitty DeRigne, who have a 2010 Grand Sport; 

Keith Keltner, who does not have a Corvette but 

has had them in the past. He wants a C1 or a C7; 

Wayne Esch, who has a 1985 red coupe. 

Janice Burkhead reminded us that tonight is the 

deadline to sign up for the holiday party at $35/

person. 91 people have signed up so far. The 

Doubletree Hotel is nearby and has a shuttle to 

ride. $109/night for a sleeping room. 

Executive Committee Nominees are as follows: 

President:   Steve Garrett 
  Jeff Moss 
Vice President:  Gene Sinkler 

Treasurer:  Chuck Abbott 

Secretary:  Gwyn Hill 

Membership:   Vicki Sinkler 

Activities:  Chuck Levenson 

Insurance Coordinator:  Barb Kearns 

Hi-Beams Editor:   Debbie Meek 

After a vote on the one contested position, the 
Executive Committee for 2018 is as follows: 

President:   Steve Garrett   

Vice President:  Gene Sinkler 

Treasurer:  Chuck Abbott 

Secretary:  Gwyn Hill 

Membership:   Vicki Sinkler 

Activities:  Chuck Levenson 

Insurance Coordinator:  Barb Kearns 

Hi-Beams Editor:   Debbie Meek 

A motion was made to accept the officers, 

seconded and passed. 

Chuck Levenson, new Activities Chair, asked if 

anyone would be interested in a January visit to 

the Picasso exhibit. He says it is free on 

Thursdays. Jim Cahill will host the Super Bowl 

party at Coaches. Burkheads, Norrises and Keiths 

will be the Zona Rosa chairpersons for 2018.  

Our raffle collected $219; $25 was deducted for 

the raffle, leaving  $194 for our charity. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Julie B. Dailey, EA 

http://www.corvetteclubkc.com
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Club officers for 2017:  

President   Steve Garrett 

 913-980-4083 SteveGarrettDJ@gmail.com  

Vice President  John Hamblin 

 913-440-9392  1hamblin@comcast.net 

Treasurer  John Southerland 

 913-485-8883 lyricwild@gmail.com 

Secretary   Julie Daily 

 913-488-2275 julie_dailey@aol.com  

Membership  Chris Shinners 

 913-424-8578 christina.shinners@gmail.com  

Activities   Cynthia Sdano 

 913-568-7109 kcsdano@aol.com 

Insurance  Barb Kearns 

 816-225-8049 kearns.barb@sbcglobal.net  

Editor   Janice Burkhead 

 913-669-9497 jangb67@gmail.com 

CCKC Website: 

www.Corvetteclubkc.com 

National Corvette Museum: 

http://Corvettemuseum.org/ 
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